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ANNEXATION HEARING 

A Public Hearing on proposed annexation of areas comprising 

approximately 957 acres along Highway 83 was conducted on June 14� 

1983 at 7:30 P.M. at Riverside Mobile Home Park, with the following 

members thereof present, to wit: 

CARLOS A. ZUNIGA 

JOSE A, VALDEZ 

JOHN PETER MONTALVO 

VIDAL CANTU, JR. 

SANTOS BENAVIDES 

SAUL N, RAMIREZ, JR. 

EUSTORGIO PEREZ 

MARVIN TOWNSEND 

FLORENCIO PENA 

HORTENCIA C, GONZALEZ 

ABSENT: Mayor Aldo Tatangelo 
Alderman David R. Cortez 
Alderman Andres Ramos, Jr. 

MAYOR PRO-TEM 

ALDERMAN 

II 

II 

II 

CITY ATTORNEY 

CITY MANAGER 

ASSISTANT CITY MANAGER 

CITY SECRETARY 

(NOTE: Preceding the Hearin0,a bus tour of the area including 

the new sewa9e treatment plant was taken). 

Mayor Pro-Tern, Carlos A, Zunina opened the hearing by stating 

that the purpose was to allow area citizens to voice their ideas 

or opinions regarding the proposed annexation, 

Mr. Carlos Villarreal, Director of Community Development 

Department, and Mr. Larry Vetter, City Planner, made a presentation 

elaborating on the areas involved and services which would -become 

available after annexation. A map desiqnatin9 the boundaries to 

which the annexation would be extended was available for inspection. 

Several departments were represented and were ready to answer 

questions from those attending, 

Mrs. Zulema Miller, an area resident. asked whether response 

time from Police Department would be as prompt as was now avRila­

ble from the Sheriff's 0ffice 4 She further expressed concerns 

re9ardinq the rising burglaries and prowler activities coupled 
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with alien crossings thru that area. Another resident, Mr. Aguirre, 

also expressed similar concerns, and asked whether additional police 

officers were to be hired. 

Manager Townsend explained that the Sheriff could continue 

providing services as well as the Police Department, Mr. Joel 

Newman also voiced his concerns regarding trash collection, 

Mayor Pro-Tern Zuniga told those present that zoning was pre­

sently being considered and that the residents could have input at 

the hearing to be announced in the near future, 

Manager Townsend gave a lengthy explanation on the annexation, 

further statin� that citizens had the right to ask to be de­

annexed if in the future they were not satisfied, 

N' 

Mayor Pro�Tem Zuniga thanked those in attendance and reminded 

them of another similar hearing on this proposed annexation to be 

held during the Regular City Council Meeting of June 21, 1983, 

Motion for closing of the hearing was made by Councilman 

Montalvo with the second by Councilman Benavides, Those council­

members present voted in favor, 

Hearinq adjourned at 8:30 P.M. 
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